Hesperia Community Schools
Board of Education
September 6, 2019

Work Session

Board President Scott Wenberg called the work session to order at 7:00 p.m. in the High School
Media Center.

Board Members Present: Burrell, Kraus, Wenberg, Daniels, Allen, Good, and Sturtevant
All present took the pledge.

Correspondence
Letter of acknowledgement to Mr. White from a community member discussing his appreciation of

the tour Mr. White gave him of the school district. Letter was read by Michelle Allen.

Public Discussion
No public comment

Facilities/Grounds/Technology

e Toured Shaneann’s daycare in the community Ed building, and spoke about current
enrollment as well as prospective future plans.

o Family Health Care gave a tour of the dental room, which is set up in the rear of the Media
Center. They will be in the district once a month for hygiene. They will come twice a year for
preventative care. They are currently providing dental services to approximately 50 students
in the district. Thanked Steve Dean for helping make these public services available to our
students.

Finance
e Student enrollment is within the predicted budget.
Waiting for School Aid Budget to be decided at state level
Average grade level size in K-5: 65
Average grade level size in Middle School: 75
Average grade level size in High School: 72
Audit Report will be given at next meeting
Discussion of refinancing bonds will be discussed further.

Personnel/Policy
e Chad Paine, Doug Bolles and Jeff Knapp were in attendance to discuss the history of

positions in the football program. The board acknowledged the use of the negotiated schedule
B contract for the use of hiring coaches.

e There will be a committee developed to review the 2010 minimum numbers guideline for
each sport. Mr. Knapp (A.D.), Ryan Good, and Mark Kraus volunteered to be a part of the
committee.

e There were extended questions and discussion regarding the Rocket Football program.

Curriculum
e Bryan Mey and Rocky Thompson stated the beginning of the school year is going well.
e Staff is adjusting to new administration
e Secondary goals were created by a united staff in areas of improved instruction and a
cultivation of a positive culture.
e Bryan Mey gave an assessment of taking on 6™ grade seems to be a seamless transition.
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Board Discussion
e Michelle Allen will attend MASB conference.

Adjournment
Motion to adjourn by Kraus supported by Good to adjourn. Discussion none. Ayes 7 Nays 0. Meeting

adjourned at 8:45 p.m.

Michelle Allen, Secretary Scott Wenberg, Board President



